
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF HEARING FOR 2019 STREET & UTILITY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 
E. GROVE STREET, WALNUT STREET, N. BURR OAK STREET 

 
Notice is hereby given that the City Council of Rushford, Minnesota will meet at the City 
Hall at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, November 13, 2018, to consider the making of street, 
storm sewer, water main and sanitary sewer improvements, pursuant to Minnesota 
Statutes, Chapter 429, on the following streets: 
 

 E. Grove Street (Walnut Street to Money Creek Street) 
 Walnut Street, (Rushford Avenue to Grove Street) 
 N. Burr Oak Street (Grove Street to ½ Block north)  

 

The proposed improvements consist of replacing watermains, sanitary sewer mains, 
sanitary and water service lines within the right-of-way and various other 
appurtenances. Overland drainage features will be replaced with new storm sewer 
piping, structures and inlets. Street surfaces will be replaced with new bituminous 
pavement, aggregate base, and concrete curb and gutter. Additional surfaces disturbed 
by construction will be replaced as needed, including driveway aprons, sidewalk and turf 
establishment. The estimated cost of the proposed improvements is approximately 
$1,990,000.00. The properties to be assessed are the properties which will be benefited 
from the project. A reasonable estimate of the impact of the assessment will be 
available at the hearing. 
 
Such persons as desire to be heard with reference to the proposed improvements will 
be heard at the hearing. 
 
 
 
        Kathy Zacher, City Clerk/Treas. 
        City of Rushford 
 
 

                                                                                              


